

# https://mh17truth.org/

This PDF is a backup copy.

URL: <a href="https://dc911truth.org/">https://dc911truth.org/</a>

Title: PDF brochure of DC 9/11 Truth: Do You Believe? Or Do You

**Question?** 

Author: DC Truth

Date: August, 2014

# This PDF is linked on the following pages:

- 9/11 Truth Movement https://mhl7truth.org/911-truth/
- DC 9/11 Truth https://mh17truth.org/@/dc911truth/

# These patriots question 9/11

US Army Air Defense Officer and NORAD Tac Director Capt. Daniel Davis: "Attempts to obscure facts by calling them a 'conspiracy theory' does not change the truth." (3/23/07)

US Marine Corps Lt. Col. Shelton F. Lankford: "Your countrymen have been murdered and the more you delve into it the more it looks as though they were murdered by our government, who used it as an excuse to murder other people thousands of miles away." (2/20/2007)

US Air Force fighter pilot Lt. Col. Guy S. Razer: "I am 100% convinced that the attacks of September 11, 2001 were planned, organized, and committed by treasonous perpetrators that have infiltrated the highest levels of our government..." (3/25/2007)

# ...and thousands more: patriotsquestion911.com

# Who was really behind 9/11?

Evidence shows that the 9/11 attacks could not have occurred without high-level complicity from rogue elements within the US government,<sup>34</sup> as well as complicity from some of our allies.<sup>35</sup> These "secret government" operatives were involved in other successful conspiracies such as Iran-Contra, the 1973 coup in Chile, and the 1953 coup in Iran. "The secret government is an interlocking network of official functionaries, spies, mercenaries, ex-generals, profiteers, and superpatriots who, for a variety of motives, operate outside the legitimate institutions of government." <sup>36</sup>

- 34. Dr. Robert M. Bowman, Lt. Col., USAF, ret., former combat/ intercept pilot, Director of SDI programs under Presidents Ford and Carter, at American Scholars Symposium: 9/11+ the Neo-Con Agenda, 4/25/2006, YouTube.com, C-SPANarchives.org. See also thepatriots.us
- 35. "Who's Afraid of Sibel Edmonds," *The American Conservative Magazine*, 11/1/2009; bradblog.com/?p=7427
- Bill Moyers, The Secret Government: The Constitution in Crisis, PBS documentary, 1987

# The 9/11 Emergency

- US involvement in foreign wars, fiscal crises, loss of liberties, growing class divisions, and assassinations of American citizens are escalating *all as a result of 9/11*.
- The US taxpayer is actually funding the enemies that our soldiers are fighting overseas. ["Brutal Haqqani Crime Clan Bedevils U.S. in Afghanistan," *The New York Times*, 9/24/2011]
- President Obama appointed a Bush-era CIA torture advocate to be his counter-terrorism czar, with unchecked power to order drone strikes, based on weekly White House "kill lists." ["John Brennan's new power," *Salon*, 5/22/2012]

Only by exposing the truth behind 9/11—and demanding accountability—can we bring about real change toward peace. Join us.

AE911truth.org 2,200+ Architects and Engineers
AAA911truth.com Actors, Artists and Athletes
Firefightersfor911truth.org Firefighting Professionals
L911t.com Lawyers for 9/11 Truth
MO911truth.org Military Officers
MP911truth.org Medical Professionals
Pilotsfor911truth.org Pilots and Aviation Professionals
PL911truth.com Political Leaders
RL911truth.org Religious Leaders
Scientistsfor911truth.org Scientists
STJ911.org Scholars for 9/11 Truth and Justice

# **Contact a Chapter Near You**

Boston boston911truth.org
Chicago meetup.com/lonelantern/
Dallas meetup.com/9-11-249/
Houston houstontruth.org
Los Angeles 911truthla.com
Minnesota mn911truth.org
New York highrisesafetynyc.org
San Diego sd911truth.org
San Francisco sf911truth.org
Seattle 911truthseattle.org
Toronto toronto911truth.com
Vancouver vancouver911truth.org
Washington DC dc911truth.org

# dc 911 truth.org

# 9/11

# **Do You Believe?**



Or Do You Question?

# Do you believe...

# that the government is telling the truth about **9/11?** In 2006, only 16% of Americans did.<sup>1</sup>

# that the 9/11 Commission conducted a legitimate investigation?

The 9/11 Commissioners said they were "set up to fail"2 and accused FAA, NORAD and Pentagon officials of giving false testimony.3 Senior Counsel John Farmer was "shocked at how different the truth was from the way it was described,"4 yet all who lied were exonerated.5

# that the US military did everything possible to stop the hijacked planes?

Air Force fighter jets, routinely trained to intercept hijacked planes within minutes, were not deployed "in accord with preexisting training and protocols."6 "It was hard to figure out how they had failed to shoot down at least one of the planes." Surprisingly, the hijackers avoided DC's high-value targets. Instead of flying a direct path into Pentagon command offices, the plane descended in a sharp pivot to hit a relatively empty section of the Pentagon being renovated,8 where military budget analysts were investigating the \$2.3 trillion reported missing on the previous day.9

### that suspected terrorists operated within the **United States undetected?**

FBI field agents who reported suspicious Arabs in flight schools were ordered not to investigate. 10 Some of the suspects lived and trained at US military bases.11

- 1. New York Times/CBS News poll, angus-reid.com, 10/14/2006
- 2. Lee Hamilton, Co-Chair, 9/11 Commission, CBC TV, 8/21/2006
- 3. "9/11 Panel Suspected Deception by Pentagon," The Washington Post, Dan Eggen, 8/2/2006 4. Ibid.
- 5. "Results of OIG Investigation of 9/11 Commission Staff Referral," 8/31/2006, www.oig.dot.gov
- 6. The 9/11 Commission Report, p. 31
- 7. Thomas Kean and Lee Hamilton, Without Precedent: The Inside Story of the 9/11 Commission (2006), p. 259
- 8. "Pentagon, a Vulnerable Building, Hit in Least Vulnerable Spot," Los Angeles Times, 9/16/2001
- 9. DoD briefing, 9/10/2001; "The War On Waste," CBS News, 2/11/2009
- 10. "The Bombshell Memo," Colleen Rowley's 13-page letter to FBI Director, Time Magazine, 5/21/2002
- 11. "Alleged Hijackers May Have Trained At U.S. Bases," Newsweek, 9/15/2001

# that the hijackers were able to take control of the planes and fly them into buildings?

Accused Flight 77 hijacker Hani Hanjour, who was "a very bad pilot" according to staff at his flight school, 12 allegedly flew a 757 into the Pentagon in a difficult 270° pivot, as if it were a fighter jet.<sup>13</sup> Striking the Twin Towers, aviation experts said, was like "threading the eye of a needle." 14

# that plane impacts and fires caused the World Trade Center (WTC) buildings to collapse?

"Engineers and other experts have been struggling to answer...how the buildings, designed to sustain a jet impact, completely collapsed."15 A third steel-framed skyscraper, WTC 7, which was not even hit by a plane, "also collapsed for unknown reasons."16 "Sulfur released during the firesno one knows from where-" accelerated the mysterious melting of steel support beams.<sup>17</sup> 118 firefighters at the scene reported seeing and hearing a series of loud explosions and/or bombs, 18 and many described the collapses as pre-planned demolitions.<sup>19</sup> A whistleblower at Underwriters Laboratories (UL), which had certified the WTC steel, said NIST's (Natl. Inst. of Standards & Technology) final report on WTC 7 ignored all physical evidence.<sup>20</sup>

### that Muslims were behind 9/11?

Alleged Muslim hijackers were alive after 9/11.21 The FBI "believes that some of the hijackers used false identities,"22 yet it never corrected the names. According to the British Secretary of State, the term Al-Qaeda originally referred to a CIA "computer file" of Muslim names.23 "The Bush administration wanted to use 9/11 as a pretext to invade Iraq... So it tortured people to make them confess to the nonexistent link."24

- 12. "A Trainee Noted for Incompetence," The New York Times, 5/4/2002
- 13. "On Flight 77: 'Our Plane Is Being Hijacked," Wash. Post, 9/12/2001
- 14. "Hijackers flew skillfully to targets," Chicago Tribune, 9/13/2001
- 15. "A Search for Clues In Towers' Collapse," New York Times, 2/2/2002
- 16. Ibid. 17. Ibid. 18. 9/11 Oral Histories, The New York Times, 8/12/2005; Evidence, firefightersfor911tuth.org
- 19. 9/11, Naudet Brothers documentary film
- 20. Kevin Ryan (UL), "The NIST WTC 7 Report," 9/11/2008
- 21. "Hijack 'suspects' alive and well," BBC News, 9/23/2001
- 22. "FBI probes hijackers' identities," BBC News, 9/21/2001
- 23. Robin Cook, "The struggle against terrorism cannot be won by military means," The Guardian, 7/8/2005
- 24. Paul Krugman, "Conscience of a Liberal," NY Times, 4/22/2009

### that Osama bin Laden claimed responsibility?

Bin Laden denied any involvement in 9/11.25 The translation of the December 2001 "confession" video was found to be inaccurate and manipulated.<sup>26</sup> Bin Laden tapes released later were proven faked.<sup>27</sup> "Thus, the 9/11 Commission provided extensive circumstantial evidence of bin Laden's role in 9/11, based primarily on what it had been told about confessions by prisoners in Guantanamo. It is doubtful that much of [what the prisoners said] would hold up in an independent court, considering the ways confessions were elicited [ie, under torture]."28

# that US government officials would not think of murdering fellow citizens?

In 1962, "America's top military leaders reportedly drafted plans to kill innocent people and commit acts of terrorism in U.S. cities to create public support for a war against Cuba."29 The post-9/11 anthrax attacks were disguised as acts of Muslim terrorism but were traced to American "high-ranking military intelligence." 30 "The letters



09-11-01 accompanying the anthrax read like the work of a jihadist, suggesting that their author was an Arab extremist... [but] The killer was an American posing as an Islamic jihadist."31 Framing Muslims for terrorist attacks has a long history, starting with the 1954 "false-flag" Lavon Affair. 32 A former CIA

officer said Muslim attacks on US citizens would help promote a security state: "The only chance we have...is for Osama bin Laden to deploy and detonate a major weapon in the United States...which will force Americans to demand that their government protect them."33

<sup>25. &</sup>quot;Bin Laden says he wasn't behind attacks," CNN.com, 9/17/2001

<sup>26. &</sup>quot;Mistranslated Osama bin Laden Video – the German Press Investigates," www.fpp.co.uk, 12/23/2001

<sup>27. &</sup>quot;Bin Laden tape a fake, Swiss lab says," AP, 11/28/2002

<sup>28.</sup> Noam Chomsky, "9-11: Was There an Alternative?" 9/7/2011

<sup>29.</sup> Operation Northwoods, ABCNews.com, 5/1/2001

<sup>30. &</sup>quot;Anthrax killer 'is US defence insider'," BBC News, 8/18/2002

<sup>31. &</sup>quot;The Wrong Man," Atlantic Magazine, May 2010

<sup>32.</sup> See wikipedia.org: Lavon Affair, False Flag

<sup>33.</sup> Michael Scheuer, ex-chief of CIA bin Laden unit, on Glenn Beck, Fox News Channel, 6/30/2009